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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #223 – MANCOS HIGH SCHOOL – MONDAY, MAY 18, 2015, 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: Mr. Priestley introduced the students from DI who are going on to the Global Competition in Knoxville, Tennessee, along with DI Coach Kim Russell. The Board congratulated the team and their efforts to raise the money so they could go on to the Global Competition. The team (Betho-Betho) explained how they had raised the money they needed, and what they will be doing during the week at the Global Competition. The Board wished them well and applauded their efforts to date.
Mr. Guiles informed the Board about the meeting he had with Mr. Hanson and architect, Glenn Murray. The architect is working on some ideas they discussed during their visit. They talked about expanding the Elementary School, the Cafeteria, the PC and bringing the Historic Gym up to date. Mr. Hanson said that it was good to have a fresh set of eyes looking at the ideas for the buildings. They stressed that this is all a preliminary effort to look at costs to improve the facilities at the District.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President at 7:15 p.m. Mr. Guiles led the Pledge of Allegiance. Mr. Guiles explained the rules of the meeting.
	Monty L. Guiles 
	President
	Present

	Wesley Rivera
	Vice President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Secretary
	Present

	Blake Mitchell
	Treasurer
	Present

	Beverly Humiston-Scott
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Susan Doudy
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	Dean of Students/AD

	
	Cathy Epps
	Elementary Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Theresa Titone
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Brian Rose
	Parent

	
	Morgan Rose
	Student

	
	Amanda Rose
	Parent

	
	Pam Coppinger
	Community Member

	
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	Sherri Asnicar
	Parent

	
	Tanya Brown
	Parent, Accountability Comm.

	
	Bruce Scott
	Community Member


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the meeting agenda for the Monday, May 18, 2015 Regular Meeting, with the addition of the BOCES Report under Reports.
Ms. Rivera  seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the minutes from the April 20, 2015 Regular Meeting.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
A $500 donation to the Music Program from the Mancos Valley Historical Society was recognized by Board President Monty Guiles. Mr. Guiles read the letter from the Historical Society. 

Mr. Guiles mentioned that the Middle School Band did an excellent rendition of the Star Spangled Banner at the Graduation Ceremony.
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to address the Board.
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – Mr. Hanson began by talking about the Lawsuit on Amendment 23. He gave a brief history on what has happened so far, and said that he and Mr. Guiles will be present at the Colorado Supreme Court on June 3, 2015. He also reported on the presentation to the State Board by the 14 Rural Districts involved in the Innovative Status. The State Board was overwhelmingly supportive. The next step is to present a formal resolution to the State Board on June 10. 
Elementary Principal’s Report – Ms. Epps talked about the very successful “Mystery Field Trip” day. She said it was perfect. 205 students went on the trip. She also reviewed her report and the results of the TELL Survey, and professional development that is part of the plans for the summer. She talked about hiring fourth grade teacher Stacey Greenlee. They are still looking for a first grade teacher. 
Secondary Principal’s Report – Mr. Priestley reviewed his report which congratulated all the DI Team. He also recognized Nick Archuleta, Junior, who was selected as one of twenty students selected by the Colorado Rural Health Scholars Program to take part in an intensive academic program designed for students interested in the medical field. He congratulated all the seniors and the scholarships they won totaling $637,795. This includes two Daniels Scholarships. He recognized Chrissie Miller for all the work she does to help our students, and Jess Adams, who also helped the students out with finding scholarships. Valedictorian: Courtney Colyer; Salutatorian: Jessica Willburn. He also mentioned several past graduates who are graduating with top honors from universities around the country. He will have MAPS data and ACT data at the June Meeting. He will be using EARSS Grant funds for a Math Boot Camp from May 26 – June 5.
Mr. Hanson commended Mr. Showalter, Mr. Priestley and Ms. Epps for their hard work. 
Dean of Student’s Report – Mr. Showalter presented the referrals for the year. He is very pleased that over the past few years referrals have been dropping. He talked about a grant that BOCES is applying for in order for the schools to take part in School Emergency Teams training. Participants will go through three trainings. He is interested in taking part if they are successful in acquiring the grant.
Early Learning Center Director’s Report – the Director was at the ELC’s continuum and celebration dinner.  
Accountability Committee Report – discussed the budget and the current staff vacancies. They talked about the new phone system, the possible campus upgrades, and Ms. Epps informed them that the curriculum for the Elementary School is in, but teachers have not had time to review it yet.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – Mrs. Doudy reported she is working on budget with Mr. Hanson.
BOCES Report – Mr. Hawkins reported on the BOCES Budget, in which they have Mancos School District at 450 students. This is the preliminary budget. They finished Mary Rubadeau’s evaluation. Most of the feedback was good. The BOCES has a big turnover rate, and they are trying to fill many positions. Mrs. Doudy reported that she had attended a meeting with all Business Managers, the BOCES Business Manager, and Mary Rubadeau. She said they found that there is a communication gap and they are all going to work to correct it. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell to approve the bills as presented.
Ms. Rivera seconds.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
2015/16 Budget
Mr. Hanson said they are working on the budget and trying to take care of as many needs as they can. They are looking at the entire anticipated rise in costs. The most important is to hire another Special Ed teacher so that there will be one for Elementary, one for Middle School, and one for the High School. Increasing the counselor from ¾ time to full time. They have kept as much as they could in the budget and added a few things that are needed in the classrooms. It hasn’t changed much except for staff upgrades.

OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Mitchell, to consent to Action Items A-H, then amended his motion to consent to Action Items: A-H except for B. 
Mr. Hawkins seconded the original motion and the amended motion.
AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. 1st Reading: Policy JJD – Student Activities Fees
Approved by Consent Motion.

B. Act on recommendation to approve the Phone System Bid from FastTrack, Durango, Colorado, for $79,284.
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the Phone System Bid from FastTrack, Durango, Colorado, for $79,284.

Mr. Mitchell seconds.

Mr. Hanson wanted to be sure everyone understood that part of the money to complete this came from this year’s budget and that the rest would be taken out of the beginning fund balance. Ms. Humiston-Scott asked if the company would be held to the deadline of school beginning. She also asked how often we would have to upgrade the system.

AYE: Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Ms. Humiston-Scott, Mr. Mitchell, and Ms. Rivera. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
C. Act on recommendation to approve Staci Greenlee for the position of 4th Grade Elementary Teacher for 2015-16.
Approved by Consent Motion.

D. Act on recommendation to approve Allyson Ropes as Middle School English Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion.

E. Act on recommendation to approve Kalyn Boyer as High School Science Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion.

F. Act on recommendation to approve transferring Adyan Farrar to High School English Teacher.
Approved by Consent Motion.

G. Act on recommendation to approve submitting an application for Colorado Health Foundation’s Healthy Living grant.
Approved by Consent Motion.

H. Act on recommendation to approve hiring coaching staff for 2015-2016.
Approved by Consent Motion.

CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence to discuss.
UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
A. Special Meeting to approve Preliminary Budget will be held 


Thursday, May 28, 2015, at 6 pm in the Central Office.
B. Next Regular Meeting: Monday, June 15, 2015.

CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Ms. Rivera commented on how nicely the ushers were dressed for the graduation, and how much she appreciated them being dressed up for the occasion. The new sound system worked very well.
Kaelan Everett stated how great the school play was this year, and that the students and teacher deserved kudos for their efforts. They wrote and acted out the play. She thought it was a shame that very few people attended.
ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus at 8:35 p.m.

_____________________________________________

Monty Guiles, President

_____________________________________________

Boe Hawkins, Secretary
